February 1, 2024
Dear Parents,
We’ve had another great week in first grade.  We began the week by preparing for Space Day at FCS. On Tuesday, Mrs. Brigham visited and shared some interesting things that they brought home from Taiwan (China’s neighbor- they share the same language and many of the same traditions).  On Wednesday morning, first grade kicked off Space Day with a presentation (and a song) about our solar system.  Later, all of the students rotated through different space-related activities.  It was such a fun way to learn more about our solar system.  God’s creation is truly amazing. Next up, Student Appreciation Day!  Tomorrow we’re going to celebrate our wonderful kiddos.  The kids can wear pj’s to school and there will be giveaways.  There will be face painting and games after chapel AND it’s ice cream sale day!  We really do have the best kids at FCS!!
We will wrap up our study of China next week.  The projects are due next Tuesday, February 6th.  I know the kids will learn a lot from each other’s projects.  Our China test is being bumped to Monday, February 12th.  I have really enjoyed the kids’ enthusiasm during this unit.
Many of the kids are reading well but it is extremely important that the kids read daily.  I often model reading and we read corporately several times a week.  We are working on reading with expression.  Please listen to your child often and reinforce them when they use expression and pause correctly at punctuation.  I encourage them to read 2-3 words at a time which will help with fluency.  
I cannot believe how this year is flying. We’ve already passed the halfway point. The kids are fun yet they are also hard workers. We are having to work some on the amount of talking that is going on because we’re beginning to get very intentional about preparing for SAT’s. I’m instructing a little more than usual about appropriate classroom behavior.  I want to be sure we are at our best as we head into second grade.  My favorite time of day is Bible time.  The kids really get into it and they have a wonderful curiosity about God’s Word. 
A few reminders:
February 7th - 9 Read ‘n Quiz passed tests due
February 9th - FCS Father/Daughter Dance 
February 14th - Valentine’s Day Party.  This party is very low key.   The kids will share a Valentine’s snack and then they will get to exchange Valentine’s cards.  Please have them bring in a sack or box to use to collect and take home the cards they receive. 

February 19th - Presidents’ Day holiday
February 29th - Faith In Action activity due
Homework:

Spelling worksheet due Monday
Shurley English worksheet due Tuesday  
Write 8 sentences using spelling words (both statements and questions) due Tuesday

Phonics sheet due Thursday

